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The stipulated new travel requirements during the Christmas and New Year holidays are regulated under the National Covid-19 Task 
Force Circular Letter No. 3 Year 2020 and Ministry of Transportation Circular Letter No. 22 Year 2020. This Circular Letter will take 
effect from December 19, 2020 to January 8, 2021 and sets several provisions that must be met by every individual that wishes to 
travel out of town.  
  
In accordance with the policy, travelers within Java and Bali with air, sea and land transportation both private or public transport 
must show a negative coronavirus certificate with a Rapid Antigen Test no later than 3x24 hours prior to the trip. Filling out the 
Indonesia Health Alert Card (e-HAC) is mandatory for travelers of all modes of transportation through e-HAC application except for 
children under 12 years old. 
  
This policy goes along with the extension of DKI Jakarta's PSBB that requires Rapid Antigen Test applies to all public 
transportation users, including air, sea and land transportation for those entering and/or exiting DKI Jakarta from December 18th 
2020 until January 8th 2021. Further, the Rapid Antigen Test result only applies for the long-distanced train (KAI). Besides, 
Jabodetabek area Commuter Line (KCI) only applies body temperature check and face shield distribution for the passengers apart 
from mandatory to wear a mask. 
  
In addition, as the Rapid Antigen Test becoming one of the conditions to travel, the costs are varied and tend to be expensive (IDR 
300,000 - IDR 500,000). Responding to the variation in the price of the Rapid Antigen Test, the Indonesian Ministry of Health has set 
the highest rate for the Rapid Antigen Test IDR 250,000 in Java and IDR 275,000 outside Java. These rates do not apply to health 
facilities that receive aid from the government, it includes PPE or reagents. The tariff applies to people who wish to carry out Rapid 
Antigen Test by themselves as carried in the Ministry of Health Circular Letter No. HK.02.02/1/4611/2020. 
  
Please find attached the National Covid-19 Task Force Circular Letter No. 3 Year 2020 and Ministry of Transportation Circular Letter 
No. 22 Year 2020 on New Travel Requirements during The Christmas and New Year Holiday and Ministry of Health Circular Letter No. 
HK.02.02/1/4611/2020 on Highest Rate for Antigen-Swab Test here. 
  
For air transportation, we suggest you contact the respective airlines for detailed information regarding the procedures and 
conditions applies. 
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